

MEMORANDUM City of Venice

Police Department

TO: Ed Lavallee, City Manager

THROUGH: Tom Mattmuller, Police Chief

FROM: Charlie Thorpe, Captain

DATE: October 27, 2020

COUNCIL APPROVAL: Yes MEETING DATE:November 17, 2020

STRATEGIC PLAN GOAL: Provide Efficient, Responsive Government with High Quality Services

SUBJECT: Accept Grant Award from Florida Department of Law Enforcement (FDLE) – Department of Justice (DOJ) – FY 2020 Coronavirus Emergency Supplemental Funding (CESF) Grant

Background: The Florida Department of Law Enforcement, (FDLE) received \$31,797,466 of Emergency Supplemental Funding from the Department of Justice, (DOJ). Based on a formula, FDLE allocated funding to local governments through a grant agreement. The Venice Police Department's allocation is \$107,847. The grant funds will assist with preparing, preventing and carrying out related response efforts to the coronavirus pandemic. The grant funds will also allow the Venice Police Department to utilize outlined overtime hours, purchase personal protective gear and decontamination equipment for the Department and patrol vehicles.

Requested Action: Accept funds and approve the grant agreement

If for an agenda item, this document and any associated backup created by City of Venice staff has been

reviewed for ADA compliance: Yes City Attorney Review/Approved: Yes Risk Management Review: Yes

Finance Department Review/Approved: Yes

Funds Availability (account number): Click or tap here to enter text.

ORIGINAL(S) ATTACHED: Grant Agreement

Cc: Brenda Westlake, Grants Administrator

